
 
 
 
 

 
SOUTH DAYTONA POLICE DEPARTMENT 

MEMORANDUM 
     
     

 
TO:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
    
FROM: Mark J. Cheatham, Chief of Police       
 
DATE: October 19, 2021  
     
SUBJECT: Consideration of Approving the Purchase of (4) Patrol Vehicles 

Utilizing the State of Florida’s Purchasing Contract   
         

 
This 2021-2022 fiscal year, the Police Department budgeted $206,0000 for a much-
needed patrol vehicle replacement plan, at an estimated cost of $51,500 each. The 
anticipated purchase price was based on the State Contract for best pricing with an 
estimated 6% inflation increase factored in. This yearly plan of 4 vehicles is to address a 
very depreciated police patrol vehicle fleet.  
 
The Police Department has recently acquired the 2022 State Certified Purchasing contract 
quotes, with Garber Ford presenting the lowest quote of $44,030 for each patrol vehicle.  
The three state contract quotes are attached to this memorandum for your review.  The 
total fiscal note for the 4 patrol vehicles is $176,120. 
 
The Police Department also budgeted 4 updated police radios for each new patrol vehicle 
at a cost of $6,200 per radio ($24,800 total). The anticipated outfitting and delivery of 
these vehicles should occur by June of 2022, which is in part due to manufacturing 
delays.  
 
The total combined fiscal note for this purchase is $200,920 which is slightly under the 
budgeted amount. 
 
It is the staff’s recommendation to move forward with this purchase and continue to 
incrementally replace our aging patrol fleet. 
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